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John Griffing retired in 2010 as the Northrop Grumman Corporate Lead Executive for the Navy 
and Marine Corps in the Hampton Roads, Virginia, region.  

In this capacity, Mr. Griffing led a customer-focused business approach for Northrop Grumman 
activities in Hampton Roads. In addition, he served as the principal corporate point of contact 
for all Northrop Grumman business in the region and provided communication, leadership and 
coordination between the company's employees and customers in the area.  
Mr. Griffing had a 46-year history with Northrop Grumman. Prior to assuming the Corporate 
Lead Executive position he served as the Business Development Manager for the Integrated 
Systems sector in Hampton Roads. Much of his career was spent deployed with the customer to 
military bases, both ashore and afloat, domestically and internationally, giving him a unique 
understanding of customer requirements.  

Mr. Griffing previously served on the Wings Over America Board of Directors from 2002 through 
2010, completing his service as Board Chairman during his last two years.  Currently he serves 
as a volunteer with the organization, working on golf tournament committees in San Diego and 
Jacksonville. Mr. Griffing was named WOASF Volunteer of the Year in 2012. 

Mr. Griffing continues to serve on the National Board of Directors of the Navy League of the 
United States and is involved with the Navy League Hampton Roads Council, serving as Vice 
President of Development. He also is on the Board of Directors of the USO of Hampton Roads, 
Anchor Scholarship Foundation and Hampton Roads Naval Historical Foundation.


